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Warriors, 

  It is that time of year!  AP, IB, and Cambridge examinations are going well, and we still 

have one solid week plus some Cambridge outlier exams dates on the fringe of the school year.  

The students taking those exams know who they are…  Meanwhile, all of us are hurdling 

towards June 2
nd

 and the end of the semester!  Senior Final Exams are May 25—27
th

 leading into 

Memorial Day weekend, and then Final Exams for everyone else are May 31—June 2
nd

.   Troy’s 

graduation ceremony for our Class of 2022 is at 7pm on June 2
nd

 at the Fullerton High School 

Stadium.  Luna is counting down the days…13 school days left not counting today! 

 



 

Are you feeling stressed or need a quick pick me up?  This link to our FJUHSD virtual 

calming room with all the various relaxing and humorous options is for you!  You have my word, 

the puppy cams are the way to go! 

https://sites.google.com/fjuhsd.org/fjuhsd-virtual-calming-room/home 

https://sites.google.com/fjuhsd.org/fjuhsd-virtual-calming-room/home


 

https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0?ui=2&ik=8bccad7511&attid=0.1&permmsgid=msg-

f:1718061514680932986&th=17d7c7d84cd39a7a&view=att&disp=inline&realattid=f_kwp79z6i0 

  

                                                                                                         Artist: Ms. Shannon Cogswell 

Today is Friday the 13
th 

and it is going to be an awesome day.  No silly superstitions 

about this date will sway this day for Warriors.  Except for Friday the 13
th

, March 2020…that 

https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0?ui=2&ik=8bccad7511&attid=0.1&permmsgid=msg-f:1718061514680932986&th=17d7c7d84cd39a7a&view=att&disp=inline&realattid=f_kwp79z6i0
https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0?ui=2&ik=8bccad7511&attid=0.1&permmsgid=msg-f:1718061514680932986&th=17d7c7d84cd39a7a&view=att&disp=inline&realattid=f_kwp79z6i0


particular one actually lived up to the superstitious hype as schools shut down and the COVID-

19 pandemic began and changed the course of the past two plus years, and could still impact us 

over the summer.  COVID-19 and the numerous variants are still with us, so vaccination remains 

our best defense to fight this disease.  Yesterday, President Biden ordered all flags lowered to 

half-staff in memory of the 1,000,000 American deaths from COVID-19.  All of us know people 

that have contracted COVID-19, and some also personally had COVID.  Many of us know have 

lost family and friends to this disease, which is true for me.  As we wrap up the school year and 

move into our summer vacations and have a “normal” summer, recognize the pandemic is 

moving into the endemic phase, but could still have some backsliding impacts on all of us if rates 

climb to the point where mask mandates, etc. return.  In the end, we will get through this 

pandemic. Working together, we will be stronger when this is over.  Go, Warriors! 

 

                                                                                        May 12, 2022 



COVID-19 Reminder for all Troy High School Students! 

In accordance with the Center for Disease Control (CDC), CA Dept. of Public Health 

(CDPH), and Orange County Health Care Agency (OCHCA), we ask that you complete the 

Qualtrics survey each morning prior to arriving on campus. However, please do not attend 

school if you have experienced any COVID-related symptoms:  

 Flu-like symptoms such as fever of 100.4 or greater  

 Chills  

 Cough  

 Sore throat 

 Runny or stuffy nose that is not associated with a pre-existing condition or other chronic 

health condition.   

 Last but not least, if you have taken a COVID-19 test and are still waiting for results, 

please do not attend school until you receive the results of that test, and then only 

come to school if you are negative for COVID-19!   

  

 

 



 

 



CIF Track & Field Prelims Finals are tomorrow, Saturday May 14
th

!  We have one 

remaining Troy track star, Ebba Adinew running the 100 meter hurdles and looking to get into 

the Master’s meet!  Also still competing, our Boys’ Golf in Team CIF completion is on Monday, 

and in CIF individuals senior, Nathan Tseng is in the Regional Finals next Thursday!  Good luck 

to all of our athletes in these sports and once again Go, Warriors! 

 

Attention Seniors!  For those of you who are planning to attend Fullerton College or still 

haven't made a final college decision, we have an important event on May 17th during 2nd and 

3rd periods.  As a California resident, you are eligible for 2 years of free Community College 

(Did you catch that?  2 Years of  Free Community College!!) and Fullerton College will be here 

to help you sign up.  Don't miss this opportunity to meet people from their team who will be here 

to get you enrolled at Fullerton College and to help you register for some great programs.  Please 

see Mrs. Rosner in the library for additional information or to sign up.  Once signed up, she will 

provide a release for you to provide your teachers allowing you to attend the event. 



 

Who is looking for a summer job?  Troy is hosting our first annual Job Fair right here on 

campus!  Local businesses including Knott's Berry Farm, Kumon, YMCA, Chick-fil-A, Stater 

Bros Markets and more will be here to meet our students. The event will be held Wednesday, 

May 18th from 12:00-3:30 in the South Gym.  You can visit the Job Fair during lunch, 5th or 

6th period (with permission or if you have a free period) or after school.  Don't miss this amazing 

opportunity to simplify your job search. Look sharp and be ready to meet your potential 

employer! 



 

This will be a fun event tonight!  If you love movies and movie music, you will not want 

to miss this event.  One night only, in our North Gym tonight at 7:00pm. 



 

 Last evening, Troy’s ASB held their year end celebration and celebration for the 

graduating seniors and after six years at the helm, their outgoing ASB Advisor, Ms. Alexandria 

Williamson-Gillespie.  It was a nice evening for everyone and thank you to our ASB for a great 

2021-2022 school year as we all came back into school full time! 

 

Our NJROTC has done it again! Senior Naval Science Instructor, Lt. Chris Cecil shared, 

“Honored to share that we received the official email yesterday evening that the Troy NJROTC 

has once again been selected as a Distinguished Unit with Academic Honors.  Troy was one of 



11 schools in Southern California and Arizona to receive this distinction.  Great job to the 

cadets, parents, Instructors and especially the outstanding staff and administration here at Troy 

High School.  There is no way we could have had this strong success over the years without your 

continued support.  On behalf of Unit Troy, thank you so very much!” 

Very Respectfully, 

LT Christopher K. Cecil, USN Retired 

Troy NJROTC SNSI 

 

 Thank you to Mr. James Kirkpatrick for the annual counting of the duck migration back  



to the Outdoor Classroom and the pond.  We currently have two ducks swimming around 

and adding to the biodiversity in the biome that has been created out of the old grass parking lot. 

 

Tomorrow, our Science Olympiad Team will be competing for the National 

Championship!  I asked Troy Science Olympiad Coach, Mr. James Kirkpatrick how many times 

we have won the State Championship and then been in the National Championship and he stated 

that Troy has won State 27 times and has won the National Championship thirteen times!  

Tomorrow we will be working on National Championship number fourteen!  Go, Warriors!  

Additionally we have some students that have also been excelling in the the USA Biology 

Olympiad.  Below are their scores from the Semi-Finals, no small achievement! From the Semi-

Finals, one Troy student, Ms. Yating (Bella) Liu is a Finalist! 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 At the FJUHSD Board Meeting on Tuesday night, Troy junior, Ms. Mi Ya Hsueh was 

recognized as the Student Board Member Vice Chairperson for the 2022-2023 school year!  

Behind her is our outgoing Student Board Member Vice Chairperson, Atticus Kim who will be 

attending USC next fall!  Congratulations to both our Troy, Warriors! 

 

 



 

 On Wednesday evening at the Hacienda Golf Club, FJUHSD Board Member, Dr. Chester 

Jeng invited eight seniors, seven from FJUHSD to be awarded scholarships in the amount of 

$1000 each.  Two of the students, Mr. Alejandro Mason, and Ms. Tessa Young were recognized 

by the Los Compadres Club of La Habra Heights.  Dr. Jeng has been a member of the Los 

Compadres Club for nine years and has presented these awards for the past seven years.  Dr. 

Jeng wrote, “As a member of the Los Compadres Club, I would like to invite Superindent 

McLaughlin, Principals Eeles and Mynster and Dr. Zener as my guests at this event. It is a night 

we can celebrate the success of our students and their achievements…and it is always a feeling 

of pride to see our students receive these scholarships.”  

 

 Dr. Jeng was right, it was a wonderful event, and seeing all the students recognized for 

their achievements has the highlight of the evening!  Thank you to the Los Compadres Club of 

La Habra Heights for recognizing these amazing students! 



 

 

 

 Prior to the Tuesday night Board of Trustees meeting the Annual FJUHSD Retirement 

Reception was held.  Representing Troy’s 2022 retirees are 1
st
 Sgt. Steve Lyon with 27 years of 

service to Troy and a founding member of Troy’s NJROTC.  Also representing Troy is Mr. Jerry 

Cowgill, with 25 years at Troy High School teaching mathematics and two decades of coaching 

Boys’ and Girls’ Golf teams, not the mention the Girls’ California and National Championships!  

We wish both Steve and Jerry happy, healthy, and long retirements!  Both of them will be greatly 

missed, not forgotten, and welcomed back to visit and perhaps substitute teach as needed?   

Congratulations to both Mr. Jerry Cowgill and 1
st
 Sgt. Steve Lyon!  Warriors, forever! 

 

 

 

 



 

 It is going to be a brief hit of summer weather starting today!  We will be in the 90 degree 

range until Monday when we will slide back into the 70’s and stay there for a while.  While we 

are all busy and rushing about through the end of the semester, take a little bit of time to enjoy 

the outdoors, or whatever else you would like to do and rest and relax. Pictured above from last 

weekend, I was attempting to take my seat to watch some sports, however Luna had other ideas 

and we ended up going for a three mile walk.  Only upon completion of the walk, and Luna 

falling asleep on the cool tile floor, was I was able to watch my F1 race in Miami on T.V.   

Have a wonderful weekend and I will see everyone back here on Monday! 

 

W.V. Mynster 

 


